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Dear Parent/Carers

Lady Lumley’s staff and students are enjoying exploring the opportunity to get involved in a wide range of
different activities. The offer includes cheerleading, football, golf, Duke of Edinburgh, Japanese and so much
more! We will keep you posted on how our students are learning differently. Many students are going
‘above and beyond’- both in the classroom and around school, and their efforts are being recognised by staff
on classcharts and in assembly. As the term goes on, we will take feedback from students on what they are
benefitting from and what else, within reason, they would appreciate.

My apologies to parents who were trying without success to contact school last Friday, we lost all
connectivity through phone or internet. Equally to those parents who had left messages on the answer
phone, we lost the ability to play those messages and had to phone to seek confirmation of absence. This
was a problem outside of the control of the school or the Trust and we hope it has now been resolved.
Please do ensure that you notify of absence every day to enable the school to have an accurate record of
attendance and of course, most importantly to keep children safe.

The school continues to follow Public Health England’s guidance on managing Covid-19 and remind students
to continue to take LFT and wash their hands regularly. If students are symptomatic then they should book a
PCR test and self-isolate whilst they await the results. If a student is concerned that they have been a ‘close
contact’ but don’t have symptoms then again, they should book a PCR test but are not required to self-
isolate.

On Tuesday 19 October, Lady Lumley’s will have the first ‘Parent Collaboration Evening’ 6pm-7pm. We are
keen to provide parents with the opportunity to come into school, learn a little more of what we are doing
and why. At the first meeting, Mr Davis will lead a 30-minute session on the changes we have made to
feedback and how parents can support with this. The second 30 minutes will be an opportunity for parents
to let us know what other sessions they would be interested in — we are planning now around wellbeing,
revision techniques and supporting SEND students. This hour's session is for all parents, of all year groups,
and there will be more details to follow.

Ms Foden

. Celebrating Students

. As members of sixth form, we value our local community which is why we are
"% . presenters at Coast and County Radio in Scarborough. This opportunity has
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- You can find us online or on 97.4fm, and you can even ask your smart speakers
xs+ |, x . to“playCoastand County Radio”. We play 3 hours of quality music with
. . . something for everyone as well as a variety of topics in between.

By Alex Vasey and Ruth Smith
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Lady Lumley's Enrichment Programme

As you will be aware one of the many impacts of the coronavirus pandemic was that schools could no longer
offer extra-curricular activities. We are absolutely delighted that the new DfE coronavirus guidance allows us
to, once again, offer a rich and varied Enrichment Programme. The programme for this term is attached to
this newsletter and we are sure you will agree there is definitely something for everyone. Getting involved in
these activities will have huge benefits both physically and mentally and help to develop so many key
characteristics in our young people. Whatever the activity, getting involved will help to develop
self-confidence, teamwork, independence and resilience as well as providing the opportunity to learn new
skills and have some fun. Please discuss the enrichment programme with you children and encourage them
to get involved - students will be rewarded with positive points on ClassCharts for attendance.

We will of course keep you informed of any new clubs, trips and visits as they become available and if there
is anything you feel would benefit your child that we do not currently offer or if indeed there is something
you feel you could offer to add to our programme, please do not hesitate to get in touch with either

Mr Cleary or Mr Fairclough

The Year 11 Supporting Success Evening

Thank you for so many of you who were able to

attend our evening in school on Wednesday, it

was a pleasure to see so many parents and carers SUEEESS
back in school to build up our

home-school partnership. | appreciate that not all @
parents and carers were able to attend so please

find YouTube link to the presentation in which ‘?. =

the following is covered: of ‘ e ‘

* supporting academic achievement together ‘” !
‘ -

»

* Year 11 roadmap ]

e 2022 exam update < '
* Interventions !

¢ Class Charts

* post-16 options

* The enrichment programme
Mr Fairclough
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=maFv1VeMdUo&feature=youtu.be
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Gold Duke of Edinburgh’s Expeditions

We were absolutely delighted to be able to run our Gold DofE canoe
expedition with our fabulous Year 12 students at the end of last term. 24
students, supported by Miss Heyes, Mr Mann and Mr Curran from Scalby
School canoed from Ripon to York over three days. Carrying all their kit with
them, they were self-sufficient and demonstrated great resilience dealing
with the adverse weather and the demands of a multi day expedition. Over
the three days students were equipped with the safety and rescue skills to
complete their prestigious Gold qualifying expedition next year on the River
Wye. Our new Year 12 sixth form students will be starting their exciting
canoe training over the coming weeks as part of their enrichment
programme on Wednesday afternoons.

SCHOOL LIBRARY NOW OPEN!
We are now ready to welcome back students to our amazing school
library!

Please feel free to pop in and have a browse through our vast
selection of books. Have a nice quiet read or get ahead with your
homework. We are open Monday-Friday during break/lunchtime.

We look forward to seeing you soon!

Learning e Leading ¢ Ambition e Progress




QI

\X

.,-h'“-a-'*'“rl‘,

Psychology

Psychology is the science of mind and behaviour. To try and promote a greater understanding of the subject,
whole school, we are looking at working with year 9 and year 10 students. We will be asking students to be
involved in research and partaking in activities around school. This will, of course, be based on their
willingness to participate but also their teacher's permission to allow them to be involved.

Netball Report

On Tuesday the 21st September, the Year 11s attended their first netball tournament back on the court
at Caedmon College in Whitby. The girls performed to their greatest ability and progressed their skills
throughout the tournament. We saw some great shooting from Evie Atkinson and Kara

Peel, who worked with the fantastic center play from Emma Hall and Alex Beeson. We also saw some
excellent defending in the defensive third from Grace Boyes and Ellie Moorland. Maddy Craven, Emma
Hodgson and Tilly Wallington worked together as a team to keep possession and intercept the ball from
the opposition. Overall Lady Lumley’s came fourth out of six teams, however we are looking forward to
improving on this result at next weeks district tournament!

Written By Evie Atkinson & Maddy Craven

Rosedale bunkhouse

Lady Lumley’s School has its very own bunkhouse in Rosedale Abbey. The well-appointed residence can
sleep up to 20 people and is available to hire for groups and families. The centre has all the mod cons you
would expect from a modern bunkhouse and is a great base for exploring this special area. The income we
generate from renting out the centre is reinvested back into the centre and allows our students to stay free
of charge. You can find out more at www.yorkshirebunkhouse.co.uk - please do share this with friends and
family, who may be looking for a cost-effective getaway over the coming months.

Life Lessons

You may have noticed that your child now has ‘Life’ on their timetable this year. Whilst this may be a new
subject, students have been exploring the themes covered in Life for several years now, primarily through
‘theme weeks’ in tutors. This new, timetabled lesson gives students the space to discuss in greater detail,
thus maximising their understanding. As a parent, you may wish to discuss some of the subject areas which
we will be looking at with your child at home: should you wish to do this, simply click on the relevant link.
This half term, students will be looking at:

Year 7 — Transition to Secondary School and managing friendships

Year 8 — Staying safe online

Year 9 — Respectful relationships — maintaining positive relationships

Year 10 — Wellbeing and mental health

Year 11 — Wellbeing and coping with the demands of Year 11

Mr Heeley
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https://yorkshirebunkhouse.co.uk/
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/a-z-guide/transitions-and-times-of-change/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/sex-relationships/healthy-relationships/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/childrens-mental-health/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/childrens-mental-health/

Tempest

Y7,9,11 and 12 student photographs all had their individual photograph’s taken
this week. Each student was given an envelope with the proof picture and order
form.

To order your child’s photograph, please return the order form that your child will
be given by the tempest team on the day to reception by Monday 18" October
Thank you.

School Canteen

As you will have seen on the news there is a shortage of some food items. This started to impact on the
school this week with a shortage of bread products and paninis. We hope that this is resolved soon but this
is something we have no control over. We would like to re-assure you that there are always alternatives for
your child to choose from.

Thank you for your understanding.

Salbutamol Emergency Inhalers
If your child is asthmatic Lady Lumley’s School now holds salbutamol emergency inhalers (commonly known
as the blue inhaler) on the school premises, and portable kits for use on trips off site.

These inhalers are designed for emergency use and should not replace good practice in your child carrying
their own inhaler or having their own named inhaler held at reception. However, in the event of an
emergency where an inhaler has been forgotten or run out, the school inhalers can be used.

If you are happy to consent for the use of the school inhaler for your child during an emergency, please
complete the digital consent form using the link below.

Consent form

If you do not wish to consent, please make sure that your child has a working, in-date inhaler, clearly
labelled with their name, which they will bring with them to school every day and it will also be your
responsibility to provide the school with a spare inhaler prescribed for your child. Thank you.

Medication in school

Should your child need to bring medication into school please complete the attached PDF form ‘Request for
Child/Young Person to Carry, Leave Medication in School and Self - Administer Medication’ and send it
with the medication to the main reception.

Information re immunisation catch up clinics for Ryedale

For all children that have outstanding vaccinations the immunisation team will be running clinics in
Scarborough, Whitby, and Ryedale. All appointment for vaccinations needs to be pre booked via the booking
admin team. The number to contact to book onto these sessions is:

01432 553115 followed by option 1.

The admin team will then be able to give out the dates with availability for parents to book their child into
one of the sessions with an allocated time slot. These sessions aren't drop in sessions and all children need
to be booked in prior to attending.
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https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=nUbAIvm_zkOhONcJ1ChI8bacmdGk2VhNks5t8Bl6T_dUN1BMSkU5MkpYUVJMSFJXR0ZCVEhOQTZVQS4u&wdLOR=c074BBDCD-799C-4919-A19B-FC3C053E7071

COVID-19 Testing

We ask that students take a covid-19 lateral flow test on a Sunday evening
and Wednesday evening.

Any positive cases please report to school attendance with a return to 1 org— 5
school date. Thank you Ly ot
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Upcoming Dates
w/c 27th September - Y7 CAT Assesment Week
Monday 27th September - 70RE Tempest Individual Photographs, 1PM
Tuesday 28th September - Y12 Biology Fieldwork , Fylingdale
Tuesday 28th September - Y7 Meet the Tutor Evening
Wednesday 29th September - Y12 Biology Fieldwork Pickering/Sinnington
Wednesday 29th September - Y12 Welcome to KS5 Evening
Thursday 30th September - Y13 Geography Fieldwork, Norht Yorkshire Moors National Park
Friday 1st October - Y13 Geography Fieldwork data analysis
Tuesday 5th October - Y12/13 Psychology Conference
Tuesday 5th October - Y10 Welcome to KS4 Evening times tbc
Wednesday 6th October - Y5/6 Open Evening, 6 - 8PM
Thursday 7th October - Y13 Mathematical Olympiad for girls
Friday 8th October - Y13 DT Trip, lkea

Useful Contact Information:
Main School Office: 01751 472846
Attendance: 01751 470005
Sixth form: 01751 470024
Finance Office (ParentPay): 01751 470043
Finance Office (ParentPay) Email: j.phillips@Il.coastandvale.academy
Admin Email: admin@IIl.coastandvale.academy
Student Support Email: support@Il.coastandvale.academy
Twitter @ladylumleys

ady Lumley’s School Open Evening (S92t

For prospective Year 5 and Year 6 Students
[

“Being Our Best”

Wednesday 6th October 2021

6.00pm - 8.00pm
For further information call 01751 472846
or email admin@Il.coastandvale.academy
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